
 

Weekly Newsletter 

Friday 26th February 2021 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

We are delighted to welcome all of our children back to their classes and for education at school to 
resume again on Monday 8th March. At present we are working our way through the updated DfE 
guidance to ensure all safety measures are in place and everything is prepared for the children's 
return. From initial reading, we do not anticipate any major changes to the way the school was 
operating in the Autumn term and it is very likely to be a return to that arrangement. We shall be in 
touch with full details as soon as possible. 

In the meantime please do continue with the excellent support you are providing with remote 
education. We look forward to taking this from your hands! 

Yours sincerely 

Mrs L Martin 

Headteacher 

World Book Day - Thursday 4th March  
At Hook Junior School we are passionate about books. To celebrate the pleasure of reading, World 
Book Day is an important date in our calendars and one we know lots of the children look forward 
to. It is a great chance to celebrate our love of reading across the entire school. This year, even 
though times are different, we still plan to have lots of exciting and engaging learning opportunities 
throughout the day but there will be some inevitable changes. 

Our theme this year is: Poetry – music to our ears  

A look at what’s going on: 

• Morning Assembly to launch our day  
• Teachers will be sharing videos of themselves with a recommended read from our e-books 

platform  
• Look who we caught reading photos – can you spot your teacher reading in an unusual place? 

(we would love to see some photos of you reading in unusual places sent in throughout the day 
too. Under a tree? In Dad’s office?)   

• Design your own bookmark competition – prizes to follow  
• Stop! Drop everything and read – children (and staff) will be asked to stop what they are doing 

and enjoy some quiet reading time at intervals throughout the day  
• Learn and perform poetry   
• Write your own poem / song 

We will not be participating in any sponsored events this year as we do not want to add financial 
pressure to families at this difficult time. However, we know the children like to dress up for this 
special event and so we are saying it is optional. If they would like to dress up, then they can do so 
as a character from our theme: Poetry – music to our ears. This could be any character from a 
children’s poetry book. Children are free to do this at home and if they are attending school. If they 
are attending school and do not wish to dress-up then normal school uniform should be worn.   

As always, we appreciate your ongoing support and co-operation with your children's learning.  
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Year 3 

In year 3, we have used our Guided Reading text, This Morning I Met a Whale as a prompt in our 
writing. We have created formal letters from the point of view of Michael, a character from the 
book. 

  

Pupils Give Birds Special ‘Tweetment’ For National Nestbox 
Week 

As part of National Nestbox Week (14th to 21st 
February), David Wilson Homes teamed up 
with Hook Junior School to provide its pupils 
with a special bird-themed activity. 

The national campaign encouraged UK 
residents to help create more homes for native 
birds and the leading developer sent a number 
of activity booklets for the pupils to match 
different species of birds to a variety of habitats. 

Created by David Wilson Homes, the work booklets feature swifts, starlings, blue tits, robins, house 
martins, house sparrows and tawny owls; all of which match a distinctive nestbox to encourage 
pupils to think about how different species require particular homes. 

Hook Junior School also received a donation of two nestboxes from David Wilson Homes for the 
pupils to welcome birds to their shared environment and to learn more about their feathered 
friends.  

Mr Hall, year 5 teacher, said: “The children have thoroughly enjoyed learning all about the different 
birds and their unique habitats.  

“Sincere thanks to David Wilson Homes for providing the nestboxes which will hopefully attract 
more birds to our school grounds." 
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The activity for National Nestbox Week is part of the homebuilder’s efforts to create homes for 
wildlife as well as people, strengthened by its ongoing partnership with the RSPB. 

A special quiz has also been designed by the leading developer, which has encouraged people of 
all ages to test their knowledge on native birds following National Nestbox Week. This is available 
at: https://birdhousequiz.co.uk/. 

Find out more... 

Follow @hookjunior on Twitter and visit our Facebook page for more updates and photos. 

Key Dates 

22 Feb 2021 – 1 Mar 2021  Learning Consultations 

1 Mar 2021    Learning Consultations 

2 Apr 2021    Easter Holiday 

31 May 2021    Summer Half Term 

26 Jul 2021    Summer Holiday 

 

 

https://birdhousequiz.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/hookjunior
https://en-gb.facebook.com/hookjuniorschool/

